Home > Convention of 1868

Convention of 1868 [1]

Convention of 1868

by Ronnie W. Faulkner, 2006

See also: <u>State Constitution [2]</u>; <u>Black and Tan Constitution [3]</u>; <u>Convention of 1835 [4]</u> (from *Encyclopedia of North Carolina*); <u>1835 Constitutional Convention [5]</u> (from *Tar Heel Junior Historian*); <u>Convention of 1875 [6]</u>; <u>Governor [7]</u>.

JOUR	NAL
OF 11	a
CONSTITUTIONAL	CONVENTION
07 1	
STATE OF NOR	TH-CAROLINA,
AT 1	
SESSION	1868.
-	
BALE	
	onvention fronter, 68.
15	68.

Title page of the Journal of the

Constitutional Convention of the State of

North-Carolina, at Its Session 1868 [9] The Convention of 1868 was a direct result of the Radical Congressional Reconstruction Acts passed in 1867 overturning post-<u>Civil War</u> [9] Presidential <u>Reconstruction</u> [10]. Gen. Edward R. S. Canby, commander of the Second Military District of the Carolinas, in compliance with the directives of the U.S. Congress, set the vote for a convention for 19-20 Nov. 1867. The poorly organized <u>Conservative Party</u> [11] did not mount an effective opposition, while the newly formed <u>Republican Party</u> [12] successfully promoted the planned convention. The registration for the election included 106,721 whites and 72,932 blacks. In the first statewide vote involving African Americans, the vote stood at 93,006 for a convention and 32,961 against. Of the 120 delegates elected, 107 were Republicans, including 18 men of northern birth (known as "carpetbaggers") and 15 blacks.

The delegates gathered in Raleigh on 14 Jan. 1868. On the second day of the meeting Calvin J. Cowles, a future son-inlaw of Governor <u>William W. Holden</u> [13], was elected president of the convention. The delegates were overwhelmingly sympathetic to Congressional Reconstruction, even passing a resolution commending Congress for the impeachment proceedings against President <u>Andrew Johnson</u> [14]. In the Conservative press much was made of the fact that the convention cost more than \$90,000, making it the most expensive constitutional convention in North Carolina history.

The constitution framed at the 1868 convention and submitted to the people on 21-23 April departed significantly from North Carolina's conservative tradition. Based in large part on the constitution of Ohio and other northern states, it was later viewed as "modern, progressive, liberal, and democratic." The new document abolished <u>slavery</u> [15], provided for universal male suffrage, eliminated property and religious qualifications for voting and office holding, organized a new superior court system, adopted the northern township-county commission form of local government, and authorized the establishment of a "general and uniform system of Public Schools." The term of the governor was extended to four years. County and executive officers were to be elected by the people, as superior and supreme court justices already were.

The 1868 state constitution was ratified by a vote of 93,086 to 74,016. Conservatives, who referred to the document as the "Canby constitution" or the "black and tan constitution [3]," opposed many of its provisions. Objecting to black suffrage, the lack of property qualifications to vote for state senators, and the direct election of judges and many executive officers, they immediately launched a campaign to repeal or revise the document. Despite their adoption, in an 1875 convention, of many amendments that weakened the constitution's democratic aspects, as well as a number of revisions since then, North Carolina's present constitution retains much of the character and wording of the 1868 document.

References:

Stephen Marc Appell, "The Fight for the Constitutional Convention: The Development of Political Parties in North Carolina during 1867 [16]" (M.A. thesis, UNC-Chapel Hill, 1969).

Hugh T. Lefler, ed., North Carolina History Told by Contemporaries (1956).

John V. Orth, *The North Carolina State Constitution with History and Commentary*^[17] (1993).

Additional Resources:

Walbert, David. "The 1868 constitution." ANCHOR. https://www.ncpedia.org/anchor/1868-constitution [18]

Bernstein, Leonard. "<u>The Participation of Negro Delegates in the Constitutional Convention of 1868 in North Carolina</u>^[19]," *The Journal of Negro History* 34, No. 4, October 1949.

Image Credits:

Title page of *Journal of the Constitutional Convention of the State of North-Carolina, at Its Session 1868* Raleigh: J.W. Holden, 1868. <u>https://docsouth.unc.edu/nc/conv1868/</u>^[8].

Subjects: Events [20] Law and legal history [21] Politics and government [22] Reconstruction (1865-1876) [23] Authors: Faulkner, Ronnie W. [24] Origin - location: Raleigh [25] From: Encyclopedia of North Carolina, University of North Carolina Press.[26]

1 January 2006 | Faulkner, Ronnie W.

Source URL: https://www.ncpedia.org/government/convention-1868

Links

[1] https://www.ncpedia.org/government/convention-1868 [2] https://www.ncpedia.org/government/convention-1835 [5] https://www.ncpedia.org/1835consitutional-convention [6] https://www.ncpedia.org/government/convention-1875 [7] https://www.ncpedia.org/government/governorship [8] https://docsouth.unc.edu/nc/conv1868/ [9] https://www.ncpedia.org/notory/cw-1900/civil-war [10] https://www.ncpedia.org/notory/notory/lill https://www.ncpedia.org/notory/lill https://www.ncpedia.org/category/subjects/events [11] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/subjects/laws [22] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/subjects/laws [22] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/subjects/reconstruction [24] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/authors/faulkner-ronnie-w [25] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/origin-location/piedmont-0 [26] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/entry-source/encyclopedia-